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Our Mission Statement 

Orange County Quilters Guild is one of Southern California's oldest quilt guilds. The guild is a non-profit 
organization formed to promote cooperation and the exchange of ideas among those interested in or en-
gaged in quilting; to encourage and maintain high standards of design and technique in quilting; to instruct 
members in methods and techniques of creative quilting; and to inspire personal achievement. 

   
MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR THESE UPCOMING PROGRAMS & WORKSHOPS 

Check website (www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com ) for the latest information on upcoming 

programs & workshops.  The sign-up form for workshops is available on the website or at guild 

meetings.  Come join us for some fun!  Workshop prices are $35 for members, $50 for non-

members.  Here is the schedule. All workshops are at the Orange Quilt Bee located at  

628 E. Katella Avenue in Orange, unless otherwise stated (their phone 714-639-3245).   

Guild Nov. 8 Cathie Hoover The Color Red 

Workshop Nov. 9 Cathie Hoover Intersecting Rings 

Guild Dec. 13 Selected OCQG Members Member Showcase 

Guild Jan. 10 Thom Atkins Quilts Start to Finish 

Workshop Jan. 11 Thom Atkins Beads 1 
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I recently purchased a new quilting book. (What else is 

new? Ha-ha!).  Anyway, as I flipped through the 
pages and looked at the photos and patterns I 
noticed that my favorites tended to be the ones 
with pinwheels in them. It seems that pinwheels 
and their many variations have an almost universal 
appeal. They appear in just about every style of 
quilt there is to be found. We commonly see them 
in very traditional quilts, but they also make their 
appearances in art quilts and in ultra-modern quilts.  
I wonder what it is about them that makes them so 
very popular? 
 
There is simple beauty in the symmetry of a 
pinwheel.  It represents balance as well as freedom 
of movement. While pinwheels are usually fixed in 
place on a quilt and the open spaces between the 
blades allow your eyes to rest, they still manage to 
create the illusion that they are busily spinning 
away.  Watching pinwheels spinning is not unlike 
watching one of those miniature decorative 
fountains that were so popular a few years ago.  If 
you had one, you could watch it for hours and 
listen to the soft sounds the water made as it 
bubbled down the sides.  The constant motion was 
both exhilarating and mesmerizing.  If you found 
yourself watching long enough, you would probably 
discover that the effect was very relaxing.  I think 
pinwheels in quilts can have a similar effect on us 
even though they are fixed in place, and that in 
addition to being pleasing to the eye, they are 
soothing to the mind as well. 
 
 

 
 
 

 At our last meeting we saw see a nice 
variety of “Sew and Tell” quilts.  I don’t remember 
seeing any pinwheels in any of them this time 
around, but I couldn’t help but marvel at how many 
different styles of lovely quilts our members have 
been making.  The variety among them reflects our 
own diverse styles and tastes.  Isn’t that a 
wonderful thing?  They are all simply beautiful!  
One of them might be the very first project ever 
made by someone who’s brand-new to quilting, 
while another might be an heirloom quilt made by 
one of our most experienced quilters.  Whatever 
the case each one is a source of inspiration to our 
members and visitors. The tender loving care that 
goes into making them is what we all recognize.  
For this reason we celebrate the creative quilters 
by sharing their quilts in own “mini-quilt show” at 
each of our meetings.  Thank you to all of you 
who’ve brought quilts for Sew and Tell in the past, 
and to everyone who will do so in the future.  I think 
your work may be my favorite part of our meetings! 
 
I hope you will all be able to come to our November 
meeting and help us welcome our visiting quilting 
friends from New Zealand, as well as one of our 
favorite lecturers, Cathie Hoover.  It is sure to be a 
very enjoyable evening! 
 
I’m wishing you all a safe and happy Thanksgiving 
holiday this month, and don’t forget to sew well and 
be well, my friends! 
 
Betsy 

A Message from our President 

 DOOR PRIZES 
 

Spool of pink thread, donated by anonymous, Susan Winnie 

2 Orange Quilt Bee gift cards donated by same, Carol Harter and Lisa Kelly 

3 Bears Quilt Shop quilting discount cards donated by same, Laura Lynch, Karla Lambdon, and 

Mary Lou Ripper 

2 Quilt Cupboard gift cards donated by same, Kathy Christenson, Linda Kramer 

HOSPITALITY  

For Novembersõ guild meeting, 
last names beginning with  

U-V-W-X-Y-Z, please bring a snack 
to share.  Thanks! 

ATTENDANCE 
October meeting 
Members 70  
Guests 2 
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Tips and Tricks   

At the board meeting this month, it was suggested by Patti that I write about the benefits of 
membership to the Orange County Quilters Guild.  These are the benefits as I see them- 

Camaraderie, friendship and giggles are the best things in life and they come with membership 
to our guild when you attend workshops or come to the guild meeting .  We have had many 
interesting and FUNNY speakers, as well as some great information from those serious souls.  
In the end we all enjoy ourselves sharing stories, laughs and smiles. 

Chocolate, we have some at every guild meeting.  It is the absolute best and always guilt-free! 

Discounts at shops.  Guild members receive a discount at Bear’s Quilt Shop, Joann’s Fabric 
stores. 

Library:  Access to our extensive library of books for borrowing.  Learn a new technique, 
investigate an old one or just peruse the literature. 

Retreat:  First dibs on the retreat booking for an upstairs or downstairs room and your roommate 
or if you would like to be alone.  There are no elevators at Vina de Lestonnac! 

Eye Candy:  Sew & Tell allows us all the time to view the fruits of our labor and love of this 
hobby/life-style/passion of ours.  That would be quilting.  It means something different to each 
person and interpretation is the wonder of it all and is the spice of an otherwise bland pile of 
fabric. 

Knowledge:  Learn, view, evaluate, learn some more.  It’s a never too late to learn something 
new.                                               Vicky Walters, Editor 

Quilter Name Blurb 
Pat Adair Spooky Delights free pattern & she has made 8 of them 

Pat Adair Stars & Flowers, Oh My! kit from Stars Quilt store 

Becky Sproal May Peace Be on This House Edyta Sitar pattern, 3 1/2 year UFO 

Debi Hanna Triple Irish Chain 20 year UFO for her Fly fisherman husband 

Jan Raymond Baltimore Halloween Raw edge applique 

Carol Gray Thanksgiving wall hanging panel found in Turlock quilt shop 

Donna Hansen Bargello table runner Sylvia Davis class 

Kristin Stonham You are my Sunshine blocks won in May BOM drawing 

Jean Ebert Bright Nine Patch Wonder Joy to make from exchange 10" squares 

Monica Kirby Stack 'N Whack difficult to keep squares together 

Kathy Christensen Gravity 2nd one, quilted with Rainbow thread 

Pam Gayle Baby Bargello in Christmas Easy Sylvia Davis pattern 

Pam Gayle Scrappy Bargello 

Bonnie Hunter pattern, used about 6.5 yds 

fabric 

Julie McCluney New Orleans Summer kit purchased at Shop Hop 

Mary Lou Ripper Paris panel made an easy top 

Mary Lou Ripper Union Blue Brown goes with every color 
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OCQG Block of the Month 

November 2016 

10.5ò Bearôs Paw Block 
 

All seams are 1/4”. 

Cut: 

For each “paw” - four 2 3/8” brown squares, and one 3 ½” brown square 

For the background – from white or cream fabric, four 2” squares, sixteen 2 3/8” squares, and four 
2” x 5” strips 

For the center – one 2” brown square 

 

All browns may be the same, or each paw may be a different uniform brown, or each paw may be 
made scrappy.  Quilter’s choice! 

 

Pair each brown 2 3/8” square with a background square of the same size, right sides together.  
Sew a diagonal seam, then trim ¼” away from the seam.  Press seam allowance toward the brown 
fabric. Resulting half-square triangles should measure 2”.  Following the layout in the photographs, 
assemble each “paw,” pressing seams toward the 3 ½” square. 

 

Sew a 2”x5” background strip to either side of the 2” brown square.  Press the seams toward the 
strips. 

 

Sew a paw on either side of the remaining background strips, following the photograph layout.  
Press the seam allowances toward the strips. 

 

Sew the paw-strip-paw sets to either side of the strip-square-strip set, and press the last two seam 
allowances toward the center of the block.  The finished block should measure 11” square.  Admire 
your work!  Put your name in the drawing once for each block turned in (maximum of five). 

Questions?  Call or e-mail Kristin at (714) 404-8857 or kristinstonham@gmail.com 
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Opportunity Baskets 
 Thanks to everyone who bought tickets for our 5 beautiful baskets.  We earned $190 to 
help support Guild activities.  Baskets were won by Kathy Christensen, Donna Hansen, Lori 
Ferrari-McCoy, Betty Hartjen, and Pat Adair.  
 Thanks also to everyone who made donations of fabric and baskets.  We've received 

some wonderful fabric and kits that someone will love to win. 
 It's the time of year when plans for the coming year are 
being made, and new leaders are being recruited. Suzette and I 
will not be able to continue in our positions, so if you think you 
and a friend could take over, give me a call and we can talk about 
how little work this job really is. 

 
Thayonne and Suzette 

A Message from Workshopsé 

A big thank you goes to those who attended the philanthropy sewing day in 
October at the Orange Quilt Bee.  The day was organized by Laura and 
Nancy - Quilts for Kids and Lucina - Quilts for Vets.  We started the day 
with delicious donuts (no calories I’m sure) and ended the day with lots of 
projects put together or finished.  Laura even provided each attendee with 
a door prize!  Thanks go to Patti, Jamie, Monica, Marilyn, Lori, Pam and 
Peggy for completing at least 30+ pillow cases, many kits ready for sewing, 

quilt sandwiches ready for quilting and a number of quilt tops and backs ready to go.  The place 
was buzzing all day (appropriate for the Quilt Bee, right?). 

 On November 9
TH

 we have the very interesting and entertaining Cathie Hoover with the 
beautiful Intersecting Rings project….I’m thinking red scrappy background with light gray 
through black rings.  If you are interested in attending please contact me at 714-490-0391 or by 
email at susiq2007@roadrunner.com to secure your spot.  It should be a great day.  There will 
be no workshop in December but get ready for the bead embellishment workshop in January 
with Thom Atkins.  Looks very interesting. 

Your workshop chair, Susi McLane 

Quilts for Vets 

THANK YOU SO MUCH to all of you who came to the Philanthropy Workshop at Orange 
Quilt Bee.  We “sandwiched” quilts to bring to the next Guild meetings, worked on other tops 
and backings, and had lots of fun doing it.   If you were not able to attend the workshop, please 
stop by our table at the next Guild meeting and take one of the sandwiched quilts home to quilt.  
These lap size quilts are great projects to practice your machine quilting skills.  If you have un-
finished Quilts for Vets, please try to complete them and bring them to the November Guild 
meeting so we can add them to the quilts we will be delivering to the Long Beach VA on No-
vember 18.  The quilts will be given to our wonderful service people to thank them for their ser-
vice to our country.  Please come to the next Philanthropy Workshop, pick up a quilt or kit at a 
meeting to take home and finish, or donate fabric (we really need larger pieces for backing) or 
batting. 

Thanks for all your help and support!   

Joyce Bailey and Lucina Moses 

Co-Chairs, Quilts for Vets          joydee@aol.com       lucinalea@mac.com 

mailto:susiq2007@roadrunner.com
mailto:joydee@aol.com
mailto:lucinalea@mac.com
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Gallavantinô 2016 
 

Timeless Treasures Boutique 
Nov. 2 - Nov. 5, Wed. to Fri., 10:00 a.m. - 8:00 p.m., Sat., 9:00 - 2:00 p.m. 

Lakewood Country Club, 3901 E. Carson St., Lakewood 
http://www.timelesstreasuresboutiques.com/ 

 

Irvine Holiday Faire 
Nov. 4 - Nov. 5, Fri. 5:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m., Sat., 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. $2 to enter.   

150+ exhibitors, proceeds benefit the art community 
Fine Arts Center, 14321 Yale Av., Irvine 

 

Behind the Picket Fenceò Vintage and Handmade Market Place  
Nov. 5, 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. Picemeakers parking lot and store, 1720 Adams Avenue, Costa Mesa   

http://www.piecemakers.com/events.html 

 
Jingle Shop Hop 

Friday, Nov. 11 - Sunday, Nov. 13 
Participating shops:  Orange Quilt Bee, The Quilt Cupboard, The Sew N Sew, Quilter's Cocoon and Sewn Together  

 

Sugar Plum Festival 
Nov. 10 to Nov. 12 O.C Fair & Event Center 

88 Fair Drive, Costa Mesa Building, Costa Mesa  www.sugarplumfestivals.com  

 

American Sewing Guild, Orange County Chapter presents: 
Heavens to Betsy, a Salute to Betsy Ross 2016 Fashion Show 

Nov. 12, 216 Old Ranch Country Club, 3901 Lampson Ave., Seal Beach 
Tickets available on-line www.asg-oc.org 

 

Timeless Treasures Boutique 
Nov. 17 - Nov. 20, 6905 Warner Ave., Huntington Beach  

http://www.timelesstreasuresboutiques.com/ 
 

From the Editor:  November and December are traditionally very slow months insofar as quilt shows and 
sewing related events are concerned.   I have listed what I felt was appropriate and possibly of interest to 

quilters or crafters alike.  We were not paid to advertise these events. 

QUILT RETREAT  

Our quilt retreat was so much fun this past July, we have already 
booked the dates for next year, Monday, July 24, 2017 through 
Thursday, July 27th.  We will be returning to the beautiful and relaxing 
Vina de Lestonnac Retreat Center in Temecula.  You won't want to 
miss the comradery with your quilting friends, shopping at the local 
quilt shops or the scrumptious meals prepared by their chef.  There is 
also wine tasting at local wineries.   

Day campers will be $65.00 and includes breakfast, lunch and dinner. 

Private room $465   Double room $365   Triple room $335 

The price for non-members will be an additional $50. 

More information will be available shortly along with the necessary 
registration forms. 

I am looking forward to another marathon of sewing, how about you?? 

 

Jeanne Dinkle 
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Give Thanks é Quilts for Kids! 
 

           

How thankful we are for the wonderful ladies who participated in the October philanthropy workshop at the Orange 
Quilt Bee to work on projects for Quilts for Kids & Quilts for Vets! Lots of great work was done, food was eaten & prizes 
were won! We had 34 cute pillowcases completed … thanks Patti & Suzi. 10 quilt top kits & three completed quilt tops 
& two quilts sandwiched & ready for quilting. We will be distributing many of these quilts to various organizations in the 
coming months & will let you know a little bit about these donations when they happen. 

 

Quilts for Kids is looking for quilters willing to help make quilts & pillow cases for lots of kids just waiting to have a quilt 
or pillow case to call their very own! It’s real easy! We have many different ways you can participate … so just stop by 
the Quilts for Kids table & ask how you can help.  

                

 

At the October meeting we had 9 pieced quilt tops, 2 finished pillowcases & 12 completed quilts turned in!! We also 
distributed 3 quilt top kits & 5 quilt tops w/batting & backing ready for quilting.  4 quilts were taken to having binding put 
on. 

 

We have a new incentive program to get you motivated to help us out! Each time you take a project or bring one back, 
you will receive a ticket to enter a drawing for some wonderful prizes … as a way to say “Thank You” for helping Quilt 
for Kids. This month we had 7 winners: 

 

Barbara Sharp – 1 yard Watermelon Wonder  fabric; Carol Harter – ½ yard Flower Basket fabric; Jamie Cargo – The 
Patriotic Cat fabric kit; Betty Hartjen – 30’s ½ yard & 3 fat-quarters; Robin Faxas – (60) 5” Robin Pandolph Christmas 
pack; Carol Gray – (40) 5” Keepsake Triple Dyed Batik pack; Michele Wulf – Hawaiian Sunrise fabric kit w/several 
yards of fabric! Again, thank you to all you who donated your time & talent to make a child or teen feel loved! 

 

Batting & fabric donations are always welcome … especially batting! You can bring donations to the guild meeting, or 

give Laura Lynch a call at 714-623-0495, to make arrangements.  Stop by the Quilts for Kids table and say 
“hi”… we’d love to see you join our team! 

 

Thanksgiving blessings from …  

Laura Lynch, Debbie Charles, Nancy Grant, Kristin Stonham, Robin Faxas & Kathy Christensen  
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Advertising opportunities available now in the OCQG newsletter! 

For more information and rates, contact the editor at 

OCQG_newsletter@yahoo.com 

Do you want to reach several hundred quilting enthusiasts?  

Then this is where you want to advertise.  Contact 

OCQG_newsletter@yahoo.com for more information. 

A special thanks 
to the Orange 
Quilt Bee for 
providing space 
for our work-
shops! 

A word from our Sponsors 

Please support our advertisers. 

mailto:OCQG_newsletter@yahoo.com
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MANY STARTS, 

MINI FINISHES 

By:  Bee Neeley Kuckelman 

 

Once there was a quilter named MIN, 

Whatever she’d see, she’d begin. 

A doll quilt, a wall quilt. 

I’ll finish these later,” said Min 

 

Now what shall I start today? 

I guess it will be applique. 

Some birds in a group, 

I’ll frame it in a hoop. 

Today, though I’ll put them away. 

 

I think I will make a new vest,  

In silk, or would cotton be best- 

Trapunto I’ll do, 

Then Sunbonnet Sue! 

 

“ A tote bag I’ve wanted to sew,  

And then I’ll try quilt-as-you-go. 

A Radiant Star 

For next year’s bazaar- 

Just when they’ll be done, I don’t know. 

 

For Christmas I’ve projects galore- 

A tree skirt, a wreath for the door.  

I’ll make a soft box, 

And red quilted socks 

And what’s not completed, I’ll store.” 

 

Is anything finished? Asked Son. 

Her answer could only be “None.” 

So Min made a vow: 

She would not allow 

Any new projects – well, maybe just one.  

 

Submitted by Judy Swytak 
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